
   

   

  

 

VILLAGE OF PLEASANTVILLE 

Council Meeting 

Minutes of Regular Session 

March 8, 2018 

 

 

Jack Weidner, Mayor  Present                                                     

Chad West, Council Member  Present 

Penny Bell, Council Member                  Present 

Bill Mason, Council Member     Present 

John Snook, Council Member  Present 

Judy Boyer, Council Member                                                 Present 

Gary Kinnison, Administrator    Present 

Penny Marquart, Chief Fiscal Officer    Present 

Jason Henderson, Council President    Present 

 

 

Call To Order: 

Jack Weidner called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M., Thursday March 8, 2018. 

   Pledge of Allegiance recited by all. Roll call taken. All in attendance. 

 

 

Minutes: 

A motion made by Penny Bell to accept the February 8,, 2018 minutes. Seconded by Bill Mason. 

   Motion passed unanimously Pleasantville. Possibly get Baltimore to be more active at night.  

Jim Hite Thurston Fire Department advised he has been moving Guest: Michelle Dumolti and her 

son son Isaac Isaac concerned about the drug activity in people around and going part time. 

 

They have a Bwc Grant pending for electric to the other side of their building. 

 

Helping Richland Twp. Fire Dept. on Mass Casualty Training in March 2018. 

They have many issues that they are working on. 

 

He is looking into a Jr. Firefighter Unit. 

 

 

Finance: 

 

 

Resolution 03-08-18-01 wage assignment break down.  Bill Mason made motion to accept the 

Resolution and Judy Boyer seconded it. Motion passed unanimously. 

 

Auditor was here Monday.  They state everything looks good for n ow. A report will be coming 

from the auditor soon. 

 

The financial department has been working on fixing all the accounts to be sure they are in the 

correct spots. 



   

   

  

 

 

 

 

Street: Gary has been working on the alleys.  Tries to get to the alleys at least every 2 weeks. 

Security system for park has been installed. 

 

A camera was purchased for the sewer drains for $800.00. Sureshot is $500.00 minimum. It will 

pay for itself in t WO times. 

 

 

   

ZONING     

 

 3450 Richland Rd- letter sent to clean up trash and yard 

McCaa fferty’s attorney calling with questions. 

 

Community Center and Park:  

 

March has six rentals and April has two rentals.  

 

Easter Egg Hunt is March 31, 2018. 

 

Bathroom and all needs touched up with paint. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pool and Shelter House: 

 

We donated pool pass for the PTO Silent Auction. We donated a pool pass to the Easter Egg Hunt.  

 

Judy advises they need new time clock for the pool. She advises NCA coming, Life Guards are 

ready.  Gary will get pool d running. 

 

 
Grant Update:  

 

The softener is paid in full. 80 k grant for the well and epoxy to coat the pipes.  

Applying for a Natures work grant for mulch. 

Otte park schedule needed. Chad to check on this. 
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Regional Planning:  

John went to March six th meeting. 

Adopting a long-term plan for development... Was started in 2002 and now hope to get it done. 

Health Board: 

Penny Bell will replace Judy Boyer. 

 

OLD BUSINESS:   

None 

. 

NEW BUSINESS 

Lawyer Brad Nicodemus is interested applying for the position of a new attorney for us. Letters 

were sent to three other agencies and no response from any of them.  

 

Bill mason made motion to adjourn the meeting second by Penny Bell. Motion carried. 

 

 

Jack Weidner  Penny Marquart 

Mayor of Pleasantville  Chief Fiscal Officer 

 

 

 

 

 

 


